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Andrew Swan 

13/60432 

8 October 2013 

Tony Cromack 
Ardill Payne and Partners 
79 Tamar Street 
BALLINA  NSW  2478 

Dear Mr Cromack 

Re:  FIRE SERVICE TO LOT 71 DP 749501, 2 ASCOT PLACE, BALLINA 

Thank you for your letter of 20 May 2013 where you request provision of a fire service main 
by Ballina Shire Council to Lot 71, DP 749501, 2 Ascot Place, Ballina. 
 
As you know Council’s water supply network has hydrants installed at numerous locations 
pursuant to s142 of the Local Government Regulation (General).  These hydrants are 
required to be placed on the water mains at necessary and suitable places to extinguish fires 
and be kept in effective working order. 
 
Council undertakes both these tasks by providing for hydrant spacing of approximate 60m 
intervals along the main and has a target to inspect 50% of the hydrants in the network 
annually. 
 
The provision of fire protection services in accordance with AS2419.1 is the responsibility of 
the property owner and subsequently Council wishes to advise you that it will not be agreeing 
with your request to provide those services for the owner. 
 
The role of Council as either the developer or the approval authority of the original 
development is not considered to be relevant to this issue and you have not provided 
evidence that the there was an unacceptable breach of the relevant standards at the time of 
construction. 
 
Council is open to an application by the owner for an extension of the water main either as 
developer supplied infrastructure or via a private works contract with Council. 
 
If you have any enquiries in regard to this matter please contact me on 0415 788 517. 
 

Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Andrew Swan 
Acting Manager, Water and Wastewater 
Civil Services 
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